
JUSTICE VIKRAMAJIT SEN 
Office: Administrator, DDCA, Feroz Shah Kotla Stadium 

E-mail: justicesen.ddca@gmail.com, Tele: 26317274 
 

Dated: 12th November 2017 

 

                                                PRESS RELEASE                                 

 

This is to inform you that as per protocol after a team is selected for a category, our age 

verification team confirms the age of the players and requests for the age-related 

documents for the final approval from my office and for onward submission to BCCI. 

For players that have not provided a birth certificate registered within one year of birth, 

we ask for further documents. It appears that the father of one of the players in the 

Under 14 team has submitted medical certificates/letters from a nursing home 

specifying the date of birth of the player. My office spoke with the Doctor who 

purportedly issued the medical certificate and was informed that the letter had not been 

issued or signed by her. Considering this, I have no other option but to withdraw the 

name of player from the Under 14 squad. DDCA is exploring further civil/criminal 

action for submitting these documents.  

 

 

 
 
Justice (Retd.) Vikramajit Sen  
Administrator, DDCA 
 


